
 
 

          14th October 2024 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

We hope this message finds you well. We are writing to inform you of an important development 

regarding Ysgol y Foryd and Ysgol Maes Owen. As part of the Local Authority’s new Strategic Plan, 

they are seeking to amalgamate all current infant and junior schools to become through primary 

schools. 

 

Following Conwy Cabinet’s meeting on the 8th October where approval was gained to start the 

consultation process on the proposed amalgamation of Ysgol y Foryd and Ysgol Maes Owen, we just 

wanted to inform you of the next steps. 

 

The consultation will take place during the period from 21 October 2024 to 2 December 2024 

inclusive. The final version will be shared with you by Friday 18th October. On the 21st October, 

notices will be sent to all statutory stakeholders via e-mail, with a copy displayed at the school gates 

and on our websites. We will share all details of the consultation with you and Conwy County 

welcome your feedback – a link will be shared with you on the 21st October.  

 

Thank you for your continued support and partnership in your child's education. If you have any 

immediate questions, please do not hesitate to reach out. 

 

Warm regards, 

 

Mrs H Williams (Ysgol y Foryd) and Mrs C Foulkes (Ysgol Maes Owen) 

 

 


